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Brief

Introduction

Preface

During a course in labour relations at the Technical University
of Norway in 1959, the late Minister of Social Affairs, Mr Olav
Bruvik, suggested that the probl of industrial d acy
might become a central research task for the new Institute for
Industrial Social Research in Trondheim, Mr Bruvik repeated
this proposal several times before he died and he promoted the
idea also before the Trades Union Congress of Norway, The
reason for mentioning Mr Bruvik's name is not only that he
helped to start the Participation Project, the first phase of which
is repuned in thm volume, but that he represents the best type
of lead: p in industrial r

[ndum'ial relations in Norway are characterized by mutual
respect between the two major organizations, the Trades Union
Congress and the Norwegian Confederation of Employers. With
an increasing degree of ob)ectxvxty these organizations are able
to deal with the critical issues of industry even when conflicting
interests are involved. Consequently, it is now possible to
investigate on a social scientific basis some fundamental problems
of industry. Some of these problems are still tabu for the social
sciences in most countries although they are related to the release
of large potentials of human resources. Involvement in the solu-
tion of such basic issues presents social scientists with consider-
able stimulus but also with high-level responsibilities.

During the winter of 1962-63 the Institute for Industrial Social
Research was invited to undertake h on the probl of
‘industrial democracy’. The board of the Institute was fully
aware that this might be a umque opportunity, but the risks of
gettng involved in political issues were at the same time quite

After Itation with the Tavistock Institute of
vit

vm
Human Relations in London, which agreed to cooperate, a
research programme was presented. The Trades Union Congress
and the Confederation of Employers agreed to sponsor the pro-
gramme jointly, to share the expenses, and to appoint a joint
consultative committee. We are grateful for all the help we have
received from the two organizations and the joint committee.

Members of the board of the Trondheim Institute, particularly
Mr Harald Throne-Holst and Mr Martin Siem, have rendered
invaluable help. The same applies to representatives of manage-
ment and of employees in five Norwegian companies where we
conducted an interview programme and investigated written
material on board

We should also like to thank the other members of the research
group — first and foremost Eric Trist, who took part in all
phases of planning and in the interview programme. Knut Lange,
Julius Marek, and Hans Marius Blegen have contributed to the
analysis and interpretation of research data. The secretarial
work done by Jill Sieveking was made more useful by her

of the social sciences. We are indebted to Mr Sven

Persson for his help as a language consultant. Among all the
colleagues who have suggested improvements in the drafts of this
report we should like to mention in particular Harriet Holter
and Eric Rhenman.

Welhouldliketoshwlpointdpuﬂcuhnmpmtmmn
project of this kind, that none of the organi or individual
involved has used any sort of p to infl decisi
whkhhldtobekﬁmtﬁdytothamhwwm We are
grateful to the many who have helped, but only the authors are
responsible for the shortcomings of this report.

F.E. Emery & Einar Thorsrud, 1968




